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85TH ANNUAL MEETING
AGENDA

Tuesday April 25th, 2023

Call the Meeting to order and declaration of quorum

Welcome from President and Minute of Silence

Introduction of Guests

Reading of Minutes from 2022 Annual Meeting

Business from Minutes

President's Report

Manager's Report

Presentation of Financial Statements by MRSB

New Business

Election of Officers

Installation of Officers

Adjournment

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.



The 83rd Annual Meeting of the Morell Credit Union Limited was called to
order by Sheryll O'Hanley, President, at 6:00pm.
Jennifer Handrahan gave the declaration of quorum, with 28 members and 2
guests in attendance. Sheryll O'Hanley then called upon those present to
observe a Minute of Silence in memory of those who had passed away since
our last Annual Meeting.
Sheryll O'Hanley welcomed everyone to Morell and introduced our
Representative Michelle Burge from MRSB and Rob MacBain, CEO from CUDIC.
Sheryll O'Hanley asked if everyone would read over the minutes for errors
and/or omissions. 
Sheryll O'Hanley asked for a motion to accept the 2021 Annual Minutes as
presented.

No questions or new business arose from the minutes.
Sheryll O'Hanley requested that Director Randy Byrne accept the Chair while
she presented the President's Report.

Sheryll O'Hanley resumed the Chair.
Sherri Clark, General Manager, presented her report for the fiscal year ended
December 31st, 2021

It was moved by Jennifer Handrahan, seconded by Randy Byrne, to accept
the minutes as presented. 
                                                                                                                         MOTION CARRIED

It was moved by Sue Weber to accept the adoption of the President's report.
                                                                                                                     MOTION CARRIED

It was moved by Sherri Clark, seconded by Peter MacAdam, to accept the
Manager's Report as presented. 
                                                                                                                     MOTION CARRIED
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Michelle Burge from MRSB Chartered Accountants presented the 2021 Audited
Financial Statements and addressed questions from the floor. 

Sherri Clark presented Sheryll O'Hanley with a gift from the Board and Staff in
appreciation of all her hard work and guidance over the past 9 years and on
the Board for Morell Credit Union Ltd.

Sheryll O'Hanley, representing the Nominating Committee, noted that Karen
Milligan and Sarah Gaudet have accepted the request to replace the two board
members coming off this year. 
Sheryll O'Hanley, President, carried out the Installation of Officers ceremony
and read section 40 of the Credit Union Act.
Sheryll O'Hanley, President, introduced the 2022 Board of Directors to
members and guests present. 
Sheryll O'Hanley, President, asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting and
Randy Byrne moved adjournment at 6:40pm.

It was moved by Lisa MacIntyre, seconded by Sarah Dyment, that the
Financial Statement by approved as presented. 
                                                                                                                         MOTION CARRIED

It was moved by Catherine McDonald, seconded by Allan Coffin to appoint
MRSB as the auditors for 2022. 
                                                                                                                     MOTION CARRIED

NEW BUSINESS

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

Heather Sampson
Recorder
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Happy Birthday
Morell Credit

Union!
Incorporated January 27, 1938; still in operation

In 1938: 185 Members, $2,076 in Assets

In 1960: 380 Members, $66,942 in Assets

In 2000: 2144 Members, $14.7M in Assets

In 2016: 1768 Members, $32.6M in Assets

In 2023: 2104 Members, $64.5M in Assets

In early 1993, we introduced an ATM machine at
the branch



Morell Credit Union

2016

Mt Stewart Branch

1992-2013

Morell Credit Union

1990

Morell Credit Union

1940



2022 FINANCIAL
HIGHLIGHTS

Assets
$60M

Loans
$41M

Deposits
$54M

Delinquency
Less than 1%

UP

UP

UP

12.2%

21.9%

12.2%

< 1%



The mission of Morell Credit Union is to provide
competitive Financial Services tailored to meet the
needs of our owners and their communities.

We pride ourselves in directing the organization we
control and in the equality of services provided.

Morell Credit Union is a community-minded Cooperative
that helps build through its involvement, its leadership,
and the retention of Financial Resources in the
community.

OUR MISSION

OUR VALUES

Simplistic
Holistic
Inclusive
Honest
Passionate
Spiritual
Evolutionary



Board of Directors

Randy Byrne
President

Peter MacAdam
Vice President

Lisa MacIntyre
Secretary

Allan Coffin Kevin MacEwen Keila Hebert

Sarah Dyment Karen Milligan Sarah Gaudet Sheryll O'Hanley
Board Emertus



PRESIDENT'S
REPORT

Randy Byrne



        pproximately nine years ago, I was approached by Sheryll O’Hanley
about joining the Board of Directors of the Morell Credit Union. I remember
that first Board meeting, when much of the discussion was Greek to me.
Since then, through a great deal of training, and most gratifyingly, the
forming of acquaintances and learning from many fantastic individuals
involved with the Morell Credit Union, I can say I have enjoyed my
experience immensely. I want to take this opportunity to thank all former
and current Board members, general manager Sherri Clark, former
employees, and the excellent staff at the Morell Credit Union – Lynn,
Connie, Jennifer, Frances, Samantha, Sue, Spencer and Tanner – for your
efforts to get the Credit Union to where it is today.

Despite the challenges of the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic, changing
legislative requirements, and an unstable and uncertain economy, this past
year has arguably been one of the finest in the 85-year history of the Morell
Credit Union. As you will witness in our financial statements, the Morell
Credit Union had our highest revenues on record at $327,806, growth in
assets of 12.2% and the highest loan growth to date at 21.9%. This is in large
part a credit to the staff at the Morell Credit Union, who have gone above
and beyond to provide brilliant customer service, sound financial advice
and planning, and have launched very thoughtful and successful loan
campaigns. This starts from the top with our general manager Sherri, who
provides excellent leadership and sound decision-making. Also, the entire
staff within the Morell Credit Union has grown in their skills and knowledge
of their profession. All these factors have led to our Morell Credit Union
becoming one of the most successful and efficient small Credit Unions
within Atlantic Canada. That is something of which we all should be proud!

While the financial report is terrific, what pleases me – maybe even more –
is how the Morell Credit Union has remained committed to the cooperative
principles in which this institution was founded in January of 1938. The
Morell Credit Union has contributed to school breakfast programs, the new
splash pad at Rossiter Park, sponsorship of the (newly-named) Morell Credit
Union Rink, scholarships for graduating students, local baseball and hockey
team sponsorship funding, community cupboard donations etc. This is how
we differ from one of the “big” banks. Obviously, the Morell Credit Union
has a major financial obligation to its membership. It also has a major
responsibility to help and improve its member communities. I am proud in
saying that Morell Credit Union has lived up to those expectations.

A



Despite the Morell Credit Union’s success over the previous (few) years, we

all know many vulnerable community members are suffering during these

difficult times. The Morell Credit Union has and continues to work with these

members to ensure they can persevere despite financial and economic

difficulties. As well, the Morell Credit Union is planning on launching new

initiatives to assist members who are struggling due to the difficult times in

which we live. This is yet another example of the Morell Credit Union

upholding the cooperative principles it was founded upon.

It is important that we never get too high and never get too low, and

maintain an even keel, especially as we embark upon an uncertain future.

Yet, as I finish my term on the Board of Directors of the Morell Credit Union, I

am totally convinced with the Credit Union’s truly brilliant employees,

management, and Board of Directors – who have the vital role of establishing

policies to guide and oversee the Credit Union – there is no future challenge

that they cannot overcome and ensure the Morell Credit Union remains a

leading and successful financial institution. You should feel very reassured.

In closing, it has been an honour to represent the membership of the Morell

Credit Union as a member of the Board of Directors over the past nine years,

and as the president over the past year. There would be no Morell Credit

Union without its members. I thank you for your membership and ask you to

continue to remain committed to the Morell Credit Union and the

cooperative values it upholds. It’s more important than ever that we remain

focused on those cooperative values, for the betterment of the entire

community. The communities within the service area of the Morell Credit

Union have consistently embodied those cooperative values, and I have little

doubt that will remain the case.

Humbly and respectively,

Randy Byrne



MANAGER'S
REPORT

Sherri Clark
"There is a soul in a credit union that you cannot see on the balance sheet.

Without the soul, the faith in each other, the union of honesty and trust, the
credit union is not going to be the power in the community it might be."

    - Angus B. MacDonald, General Secretary of the Co-operative Union of Canada



        t is my pleasure to welcome you all here this evening to our 85th Annual
General Meeting. On January 27, 1938, our Credit Union was formed in Green
Meadows. The philosophy and co-operative approach developed at the time; still
holds true today. 85 years later, we are still acting on the principle of neighbours
helping neighbours, and people first! These are two of the great foundations we use
to advance our business model.

I am pleased to report that 2022 represents another terrific year for our Credit
Union. We once again have achieved record growth in all areas of our business.
Assets at year-end amounted to just over $60 million or 12.2% growth. Loan growth
increased by 21.9% and deposits increased by 12.2%. Our delinquency is below
industry standards, while profits were at a record high level. Our equity position is
strong at 7.73%.

These results do not come without strategic guidance from your Board of
Directors, a wonderful group of dedicated individuals who volunteer countless
hours to ensure the best outcomes for our Credit Union. Our growth over the last
number of years has enabled our Credit Union to increase its number of Full-Time
Employees to 9. That represents 3 new full-time positions over the last 24 months.

Along with all Credit Unions in Atlantic Canada, we have embarked on a sizeable
project that will see a new banking platform in place for our Credit Union by August
of 2024. The magnitude of the project is huge in scale and the project itself will take
significant time and resources to ensure that it is successful. We are committed to
the success of the project and look forward to the outcome. 

Corporate and Social Responsibility remain an important part of our business
model. Over the last year, staff have invested over 275 volunteer hours in our
communities, and we continue to support initiatives in our communities, last year
we gave back over $30,000 to our local communities.

As we look at 2023 and beyond, the future is full of promise and change. We expect
the unpredictable interest rate environment to have an impact on our balance
sheet, the broader community, and will present challenges for many. We also
predict business to remain steady as we continue to grow in the upcoming year. 

In closing, I wish to thank the Board of Directors for their ongoing support and
dedication to our members and the communities we serve. Thank you to Randy
Byrne who is retiring from our Board this evening after 9 years of dedicated
service. Also, a huge thank you to our Staff. They are the heartbeat of our Credit
Union. Their strong commitment and dedication to our organization is evident in
our outstanding results of the last year. 

Respectfully, 

Sherri Clark
General Manager

I



STAFF

Sherri Clark
General Manager

Lynn Hunter-Murphy
Director of People

& Member Experience

Connie Girard
Corporate Secretary

& Member Support Rep.

Jennifer Handrahan
Manager of Audit 
& Administration

Samantha Jenkins
Senior Financial
Services Officer

Spencer Compton
Financial Services 

Officer

Frances Gallant
Senior Member Service

Representative

 Sue Weber
Member Service
Representative

Tanner Smith
Summer Student



Cooperative & Social Responsibility 

Credit Unions are unique
from other Financial
Institutions in that they are
not owned by shareholders;
they're owned by YOU. Co-
operatives are based on the
values of self-help, self-
responsibility, democracy,
equality, equity and
solidarity. In the tradition of
their founders, co-operative
members believe in the
ethical values of honesty,
openness, social
responsibility and caring for
others.

Investing in Community projects
Sponsoring various activities and events
Participating in Education Programs
Donations to local community cupboards

In 2022, through our CSR donation and sponsorship program, we
were able to help fund several initiatives within the community by:

INVESTING  IN THE COMMUNITIES WE SERVE



HIGHLIGHTS OF OUR 
CSR FOR 2022

Over $30K in 
Community 
Investment

Our Staff dedicated
275 Volunteer Hours

$30K

275



#Loyal2Local



Random Acts of Kindness



CSR In our Community



CSR in our Community



CSR in our Community



GOVERNMENT RELATIONS FORUM 
& HIKE THE HILL
Every year in the fall, CCUA organizes a Government Relations Forum and
Hike the Hill in Ottawa, to bring together credit union sector employees
and government officials from across the country.
The forum allows legislators to become informed about the sector, their
role in communities and the challenges faced in delivering products and
services to their members.
Since 2009, Hike the Hill has been a very successful advocacy and
engagement event. It is now a staple for credit unions and one which
garners much attention from the sector. We look forward to continuing to
support this event in collaboration with credit unions. 
In November 2022, our General Manager, Sherri Clark, had the
opportunity to represent our Credit Union at this event! PEI Credit Unions
were invited to meet with senator Percy Downe to discuss pressing issues
of the day. 

Pictured above L to R: Senator Percy Downe, Shannon Kennedy; Marketing
Coordinator Consolidated Credit Union, Sarah Miller; CEO Consolidated Credit

Union and Paul MacNeil; General Manager Souris Credit Union



THE 2022 
SCHOLARSHIP 

AWARDS

Kason MacAulay
Holland College,
Charlottetown

Business Administration
Program

Emma Jay
St. Thomas University

Fredericton, NB
Psychology &
Criminology

Dominic Oomen
Holland College,

Summerside
Industrial Electrical

Drew Laybolt
UPEI, Charlottetown

Bachelor of Arts,
Major of Psychology 

Program

For over 26 years we have established a Scholarship Program to encourage and assist young people in
furthering their education through post-secondary studies in University or College.  This Scholarship is
just one way that we give back to the communities we serve. Scholarships are awarded to High School

Seniors who are members in good standing of the Credit Union. Our goal is to lessen the financial burden
they may face and help students establish strong financial futures as they pursue their Educational Goals. 






Congratulations to the 2022 Scholarship recipients, who exemplified to furthering their
education and improving their communities. We are pleased to support their Educational

journey.

$8,000



Financial Statements

2022
Financial

Statements

























































29 Park St
Morell, PE  C0A 1S0

https://www.morellcreditu.com/Home/


